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Rebuilding Trust and Hope Pastoral Plan
Implementation Committee



GENERAL ASSEMBLY REPORT
For year end 2015


1.	Following the Diocesan Renewal Congress in October, 2013, Bishop Dunn appointed 19 members to this committee. Members have been appointed for a three year term. We have been given the mandate to oversee the implementation of the Five Year Pastoral Plan for the diocese. We are responsible for reviewing the suggestions from the Renewal Congress, establishing an implementation strategy, devising a communications strategy, delegating information and overseeing items from the pastoral plan, establishing ad hoc committees to deal with particular aspects, and providing liaison with appropriate diocesan offices, committees, commissions, groups, societies, councils, etc.

2.	The 2015 calendar year continued as a year of reviewing and ensuring that the seventy-five strategies identified under the six priorities at the Congress were being implemented. We receive from each of the commissions, councils, committees, working groups a semi-annual report identifying their progress with the strategies specific to their ongoing work. These reports provide checks and balances against the final Congress document. 

3.	To that end an ad hoc committee for Ministry of Family Life was created and after much research, historical review and input from other sources, it transitioned from an ad hoc committee to the Ministry of Family Life for the Diocese (April 2016). 

4.	The ad hoc committee that was struck to review the issues of communication met their mandate with the hiring of the new Communications Director, Jennifer Hatt. All communications have been handed over to Jennifer. 

5.	Given that we were appointed for a three-year mandate, there has been much discussion about the future. One of the strategies was to develop a Diocesan Pastoral Council and we have been reviewing the short-lived history of a Diocesan Pastoral Council in our diocese as well as a constitution and by-laws. We have discussed the integrity of this current committee morphing into an interim Diocesan Pastoral Council. An ad hoc committee was created to further investigate this strategy.

6.	Several members visited various Pastoral Councils in their respective deaneries. The purpose was to provide an update of the ongoing progress of the fruits of the Congress. Through a power point presentation, designed by Cecile Miller, each visit was providing the same information.

7. 	The ad hoc committee created to work on the strategies for Youth Ministry had, after dedicated and intense efforts, dissolved with the hiring of the Youth Director Nolan Conrad. Some of the members moved to a newly created Youth Ministry advisory board.

8.	The 19 members represent their respective deaneries as well as other interest groups:

	Antigonish/Guysborough			Patricia Norman
							Henry VandeWiel
	Glace Bay					Karen Bray 
							James O’Handley		
	Inverness					John Gillies
							Cecile Miller    co-chair
	Northside/Victoria				Norma Blinkhorn
							David Lewis
	Pictou						Gary Rankin
							Robert Rogers
	Richmond					Claire Doyle
							Mary Samson
	Sydney					Sheila Morris
							Donald Ward
	At Large					Fr. Andrew M. Boyd     co-chair
							Fr. Bill Burke
							Bishop Brian Dunn
							Fr. Angus MacDougall
							Sr. Millie MacNeil
							Art Riley
	



Yours in Christ,
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Rev. Andrew M. Boyd
Co-chair
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